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January 4, 2022 

 

 

The Honorable Austin Scott 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC  20515 

 

Dear Representative Scott: 

 

 Thank you for your November 9, 2021 letter to the Department of Homeland Security 

(DHS) and U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS).  Secretary Mayorkas asked that 

I respond on his behalf. 

 

 DHS appreciates the concerns you raised regarding the need for H-2B nonimmigrant 

workers to support the operations of American businesses in Georgia and other sites across the 

country.  We acknowledge your request that DHS provide supplemental H-2B visas to 

prospective temporary workers similar to those covered by the May 25, 2021 Temporary Final 

Rule.     

 

On December 20, 2021, DHS and the Department of Labor announced the forthcoming 

publication of a joint temporary final rule to make available an additional 20,000 H-2B visas for 

fiscal year 2022 (FY 2022).1  These visas will be set aside for U.S. employers seeking to employ 

additional workers on or before March 31, 2022.  Please note that these visas will not be 

allocated to specific employers, but instead, will be made available—until the 20,000 limit has 

been reached—to all employers in accordance with criteria to be set out in the joint Temporary 

Final Rule. 

 

This supplemental H-2B visa allocation consists of 13,500 visas available to returning 

workers who received an H-2B visa, or were otherwise granted H-2B status, during one of the 

last three fiscal years (FY 2019, 2020, or 2021).  The remaining 6,500 visas, which are exempt 

from the returning worker requirement, are reserved for nationals of Honduras, Guatemala, El 

Salvador, and Haiti. 

 

Please be assured that DHS and USCIS understand the H-2B program’s significance to 

American businesses, including those of your constituents, and is committed to the efficient and 

lawful management of the program.  

 

 
1 https://www.dhs.gov/news/2021/12/20/first-time-dhs-supplement-h-2b-cap-additional-visas-first-half-fiscal-year 
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Thank you again for your letter and interest in this important issue.  Should you require 

any additional assistance, please have your staff contact the USCIS Office of Legislative Affairs 

at (240) 721-3801. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

 

 

 

 

Ur M. Jaddou 

Director 

 

 

 


